

285 Uptown Blvd., Bldg. 100 Cedar Hill, TX 75104 **O**. 972.291.5100

F. 972.291.5199

MINUTES CITY OF CEDAR HILL BEAUTIFICATION AND ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY BOARD MEETING MAY 16, 2019

The Beautification and Environmental Sustainability Board met on Thursday, May 16, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Briefing Room of the Government Center, 285 Uptown Blvd., Cedar Hill, Texas. The following Board members were present: Lester Singleton, Brian Hart, Gregory Glover, Bernetta Jo Young, John DeLeon, Sandra McLain. The following Board members were absent: Tiffini McGill. The following City staff members were present: Duy Vu, Marie Watts. Additional attendees: none.

I. Call meeting to order

Gregory Glover called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm.

II. Approve minutes of March 21, 2019

John DeLeon motioned for the approval of minutes from March 21, 2019. Brian Hart seconded the motion. The minutes for the March 21. 2019 minutes were approved unanimously.

III. **ICMA Fellows Presentations**

Dr. Adulsman Sukkeaw of Thailand and Pithan Chandra of Indonesia presented on their experience in the ICMA YSEALI Professional Fellows Program.

IV. New Alcohol Rules Presentation

Duy Vu presented on the newly adopted alcohol rules and the implementation of the rules.

V. **BES Attendance & Applications**

Duy Vu provided an update on all BES member attendance. No active BES members have over 3 absences.

The following members have resigned in different times of the year and will officially vacate in July: Naturee Hutchinson, Julie Collins, John DeLeon, Tiffini McGill.

Gregory Glover is in a run-off election for a City Council seat. Glover will vacate his seat if he is elected.

285 Uptown Blvd., Bldg. 100 Cedar Hill, TX 75104 O. 972.291.5100

F. 972.291.5199

BES members discussed future leadership of the BES Board. Board leadership will be further discussed at the next BES Board meeting.

New BES Board applications have been extended to 6/14/2019. Board appointments will be 7/16/2019.

VI. **Green Awards**

BES Board will begin the Green Awards outreach through the application deadline on October 31.

BES members suggested to remove the name of the applicant during the voting process to eliminate bias and to focus on the project.

Duy Vu notified the BES Board on the new process for the Green Awards. The BES Board will make a recommendation to fund project to City Council. City Council will ultimately approve spending. Duy Vu will adjust the Green Awards charter to reflect the change. The charter will be discussed during the next meeting.

VII. **New Business**

None

VIII. City Staff Updates

Environmental Services hired a seasonal Environmental Technician, Amber Nelson. She will help with environmental inspections and work public outreach events.

Environmental Services is close to reaching an interlocal agreement with the City of Mansfield to use their Environmental Collection Center.

The next Environmental Collection Event is 6/1/2019. BES Board members are encouraged to attend.

Environmental Services will attend all Music in the Park events. BES Board members are encouraged to attend. Brian Hart expressed interest in attendance. Dates: 6/7/2019, 6/21,2019, 6/28,2019.



285 Uptown Blvd., Bldg. 100 Cedar Hill, TX 75104 **O**. 972.291.5100 F. 972.291.5199

Environmental Services will attend the Juneteenth Celebration. BES Board members are encouraged to attend. Brian Hart and Gerald Malone expressed interest in attendance. Date: 6/15/2019.

IX. Adjourn

Brian Hart made a motion to adjourn. Lester Singleton seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 pm.



285 Uptown Blvd., Bldg. 100 Cedar Hill, TX 75104 **O**. 972.291.5100 F. 972.291.5199